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As we look back over the first quarter of the year we are thankful for what God is doing
in our personal lives. This year, Jeff will celebrate his soth year in Christ, and Sandra has
been saved for almost 45. Together, we will celebrate 41 years of marriage this summer,
We mention these milestones because the longevity of our relationship with each other
and especially with the Lord is becoming more precious each day. Looking back over 5
decades of serving God offers a unique perspective on life, eternity, and what is truly
important. The most important of which is that God loves us and saved us! We praise
Him for that.

_ Jeff & Sandra P_ric:

| Dear Friends and Partners,

We also praise God for you! We have known many of you for well over 25 years, and we
are thankful for each one of you whether our connection goes back decades or just a
short period of time. We want to stress that we are grateful for your love, interest, and
concern for us and the work that God has called us to do. Your presence in our lives
makes our service to God easier, and we want to say thank-you.

Praises & Prayer Requests...

We are involved in Church planting work across 6 areas of Bolivia as well cities in Peru,
Ecuador, Brazil, Paraguay, and Chile through our Pastoral network. We are attempting
to bring the Pastors of this network together this summer. There are still details to
work out, funds to raise, and plans to make to see this happen. Please pray that the
Lord will guide us in this process and open the doors should it be His will.

We are also planning to travel Merida in the Yucatan region of Mexico to help out two |
of our BIO Missionary partners. Angie and Becky Seals labor faithfully among the
Mayan people. Currently, we are helping them raise funds to purchase a new vehicle for
their ministry. We plan to visit them and the churches they work with later this year.

Our health continues to improve from the surgeries we had last year, and we praise the

- Lord for that. However, Jeff has recently been diagnosed with diffuse idiopathic skeletal

' hyperostosis which is an abnormal calcification of the soft tissue surrounding the joints |
of the spine. He is experiencing quite a bit of pain, and his back is becoming rigid.
' Please pray for him as he learns more about this challenge and how to deal with it.

' In February, we shared a special prayer request and need for Kenji, the son of our
Church Planting partner, Elias Huaman. Many of you have sent word that you are
' praying for Kenji, and some have even made special contributions to help this family
get the care he needs. Unfortunately, the medical system in Bolivia is not equipped to
- handle Kenji’s particular circumstances, Soon, they will be going to Peru to get the
attention he needs. Please continue praying for this family. We will keep you updated.

' Again, thanks for partnering with us! We love each of you. If you would like for us to
| come in for a visit, please let us know.

Jeff & Sandra

“I have a great need for Christ: | have a great Christ for my need.” — Charles H. Spurgeon



